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Your Committee  

      New Members  

We welcome the following new members who have joined the 
Centre since  September 2011 
                       Mrs S Blazier   
                       Mrs M Gill  
                       Mr S Houlding  
                       Mrs R Marsden 
                       Mrs G  A Marston  
                       Mr &Mrs G Snell  
                       Mr S Tait 
                       Ms C Thorley  
                       Mr & Mrs D Wade  
 

Stafford 
Stafford 
Stafford 
Stafford 
Gnosall 
Little Haywood  
Lichfield  
Kings Bromley  
Gnosall 

 Joan Jobling  Membership & Bookings  Secretary  



     How the time flies! Another year over and we are into 2012. I hope 
you all had a very enjoyable Christmas with plenty of good cheer and 
laughter. It is amazing that we are being told that laughter is good for 
our health. It must be one of the few things which we enjoy that is not 
bad for us! 

The Committee and I are looking forward to meeting you in the New 
Year and hope that the programme of walks and visits will be of inter-
est and enjoyable. My thanks to everyone who has contributed to the 
programme. If you have any suggestions for inclusion in a future    
programme please contact a member of the Committee. 

In November I went to the Midlands Region Supporter Group          
conference at Calke Abbey. Beccy Speight, who is coming to talk to us  
at this yearõs AGM on April 27th, gave a lively and interesting talk on 
the conservation and restoration work going on in many properties. It 
was pleasing to hear that allowing the public to see the work being    
carried out is a great success.  We visited Hanbury Hall whilst the roof 
was being repaired and we were able to climb to a viewing platform.   
We also visited Tyntesfield  and watched restoration work in progress 
in the Great Hall.  It is envisaged that the opening  of properties to the 
public during restoration will be extended across the Trust .  

                                                                                            Haydn Poulsom  

 

Joan Maule-ffinch MBE  

It is with sadness that we report the death  of Joan Maule -ffinch in 
October of last year. Joan had been a member of the National Trust 
for almost 50 years and was a member of our Committee from 1987 
until 2003.  Joan made a great contribution to the work of the  Com-
mittee. She  had a social conscience, a very good understanding of 
people; she was full of ideas, determined, enjoyed organising events 
and had a dry sense of humour.  She was much respected and appre-
ciated.   
Those of us who attended her funeral discovered a great deal about 
the amazing life of this  very private and active lady. She will be 
missed by all of us who were privileged to know her.  

Chairmanõs Notes 



Important Notices  

Annual Luncheon, Saturday 17 th March 2012 
Our Annual Luncheon will take place at The White Eagle Club,  

Riverway, Stafford.  ST16 3TH, at 12.30 for lunch at 1.00. 

The dining hall, which has its own bar, is for our exclusive use.           
There will be a raffle and donated prizes will be greatly appreciated. 
The speaker will be Bob Cummings who is an ex-diplomat. He will   
regale us with his tales of the ôChanging Fortunes of Stafford Castleõ. 
There is a choice of menu, a copy of which you will find on the     

Luncheon Booking Form, followed by tea or coffee and mints. The 
cost for Members will be £23.00 and for Guests £24.00. 

Please indicate your menu choice on the Luncheon Booking Form 
and return it by the 1st March to Mrs J. Jobling, Laburnum Villa, 
Wharf Road, Gnosall, Stafford, ST20 0DA .  

Directions  

The route to the White Eagle Club from the Lichfield direction is    
awkward!  On the A34, go over the railway bridge, then immediately  
after the next set of traffic lights, bear left signed  Uttoxeter (A518).  
Follow this to a small roundabout, bear right  and continue to the   
traffic lights at the junction with the A34. Cross straight over. The 
White Eagle Club is 100 yards on the left. 
 

 

             Shugborough Volunteers Needed  
Please help us to keep the Chinese House and the 
Tower of the  Winds open to the public through - 
out all of next season by becoming a Volunteer. 
We ômanõ these buildings every Saturday and Sun-
day  from 2.00 to 4.30pm.   Its interesting and en-
joyable !            

     Details from Hilary Taylor   01785 242305          

ééééééééééééé



The 39th Annual General Meeting of the  Staffordshire Centre will be 
held at Walton Village Hall on Friday 27th April at 7.30 pm       

             Agenda           1. Apologies for Absence 

                                      2. Minutes of the last AGM  

                                      3. Matters Arising from the Minutes  

                                      4. Chairmanõs Report 

                                      5. Financial Report 

                                      6. Election of Committee 

                                      7. Election of Officers 

                                      8. Any Other Business 

All the members of the Committee retire at this meeting but are will-
ing to stand for re-election. They are: Mr C.P.Jobling, Mrs J. Jobling,  
Ms J.M.Norman, Mr H.Poulsom, Mrs J.Rowe, Mr G.Sweeney,  

Mr B.Taylor, Mrs H.Taylor, Mrs L.Thompson, Mrs M.Winfield.  

The following are proposed for election as Officers of the Centre: 

                                  Chairman        Mr H.Poulsom   

                                  Secretary         Mrs L. Thompson   

                                  Treasurer        Mr B.Taylor  

Nominations for the Committee should be sent to the Secretary:  

Mrs L. Thompson ,14 Haywood Heights, Little Haywood, Stafford.  

 ST18 0UR or to robles2@waitrose.com by 7th April. 

Nominations must have the agreement of the nominee. 

Annual General Meeting 27th April 2012  

                     Proposed Change to the Centreõs Constitution.  
It is proposed that the financial year should begin on the 1st April    
instead of  the 1st December. Proposed by Haydn Poulsom; seconded 
by Brian Taylor.  

After the meeting has closed and before refreshments are served, 
there will be two short talks.  The first by John Wood from 
Wightwick Manor, to which property we have made a donation, and 
secondly by Rebecca Speight  who will give a brief and lively update 
on what is happening in  the Midlands Region of the Trust.  

 The Committee look forward to meeting you on Friday April 27th  



  Summer Programme 2012 

      May, June, July and August  

Dunham Massey, Altringham.                          Wednesday 2nd May  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
The house was built in 1616 but was remodelled between 1732 and 
1740 for the 2nd Earl of Warrington, George Booth. The interior was 
revamped in the early 20th century and it is this  elegant Edwardian 
interior that we now see. There are exceptional collections of paintings, 
walnut furniture and Huguenot silver.  There is an Edwardian piano 
which those with skill are encouraged to play. In the Library is the fa-
mous Grinley Gibbons masterpiece, ôThe Crucifixionõ. The members of 
the Booth family with their idiosyncrasies, interests, politics, and phi-
losophy, who lived here until 1951, provide us with many fascinating 
stories. 
The house is surrounded by 300 acres of parkland and gardens. Deer 
roam freely. There is a lake which was formerly a moat, an Edwardian      
parterre, an orangery, a Victorian bark house, a well house, a Tudor 
Mount  and an Elizabethan watermill.  There are plenty of seats dotted 
around  the garden and park for taking a rest, having a picnic or    
simply sitting to contemplate in the tranquillity and beauty of the         
surroundings. Finally for those who still have plenty of energy, there is 
the village of  Dunham Massey to explore.     We leave at 4.00.                                                                                                  

Lichfield Bus Station         8.30  
Wildwood                            8.45 
Stafford Railway Station  9.15  

Members: £12.00 

Visitors:    £13.00 

Haydn Poulsom  01543 686341 

Coach Visits  



Kenilworth Castle and Baddesley Clinton      Thursday 9th August  

We will spend the morning at Kenilworth and leave at 12.30 to spend 
the afternoon at Baddesley Clinton 

Explore Kenilworth  castle and gatehouse 
with the audio guide and discover the peo-
ple who had so much influence in their 
building and development - Geoffrey de 
Clinton, King John, John of Gaunt, Henry V, 
Queen Elizabeth and the Earl of Leicester 
Robert Dudley.  John of Gaunt began the 
process of turning the castle into a palace fit 
for kings. Robert Dudley, favourite of Good 
Queen Bess, spent a fortune on making it 
stylish and comfortable for her including 
creating a  fabulous  garden.  This  garden 
has been faithfully recreated and we are 
now able to walk  where once Elizabeth 
walked with Robert Dudley.  

Baddesley Clinton, a moated manor house, dates from the late 15th 
century and has changed little since 1643 when Henry Ferrers, who 
was proud of his ancestry, remodelled and restored it using quantities 
of carved oak, stained glass and heraldic stonework. It was  lived in by 
members of the Ferrers family for almost 500 years. The interior of the 
house    reflects  what it would have been like during the Elizabethan 
period when it was in its heyday. The family was Catholic and there 
are three priest holes. There are formal gardens with water features 
and a kitchen garden which supplies the restaurant.   We leave at 4.30.    

                                                                                          

Members: £12.00 

Visitors:    £13.00 

Haydn Poulsom  01543 686341 

Stafford Railway St.     
Wildwood                                
Lichfield Bus St.              
 
Members of EH:     
Members but not of EH:     
Visitors & EH members:         
Visitors but not of EH:  

Haydn Poulsom  01543 686341 

8.00 
8.15 
8.45 

£12.00 
£19.00 
£13.00 
£20.00 

Robert Dudley 



Car Visits  
Ecton Copper Mine                                                     Tuesday 12th June 

The visit will begin with an introduction to the geology of the area and 
the history of the Ecton copper mines.  This will be followed by a guid-
ed walk over Ecton hill where we will see the evidence of more than 
3000 years of copper mining with links to the Duke of Devonshire and 
James Watt. The National Trust recently acquired a significant area of 
the hill as part of our industrial heritage.  

The walk is on grassy paths and is steep in places. The pace will be 
slow with frequent stops for commentary. Both in the mine and on the 
hill, conditions underfoot may be muddy and appropriate footwear is 
essential. Warm and water - proof clothing is also advisable. 

We will return to the Education Centre at about 12.30 for a picnic lunch 
and a 40 minute visit to the accessible mine workings in groups of 
about 15 people. The visit involves walking, mostly upright, along a 
horizontal adit where the temperature is 11°C. The Centre will provide 
hot drinks but members will need to bring a packed lunch. Members 
may opt for part of the visit on the day.  

Cost: Members £8.50 and Visitors £9.00 

Start: 10.15 in the  parking area at Ecton in the Manifold Valley.      

             

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

B5053 to Warslow and just beyond take the turning right to Ecton, then 
bear right down to the bridge over the Manifold. At the T junction turn 
right and continue to a parking area opposite the ruins of an old station.  
OS map ref 096582.  

Lesley and Robert Thompson  01889 882363 or 07879 744512 

                          The Engine House 


